

One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618
Fax: (617) 727-4764
www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY
Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL Lieutenant Governor

June 27, 2025

Brian Gill, Chief Ayer Police Department 54 Park Street Ayer, Massachusetts 01432

RE:

Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Chief Gill:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Town of Ayer has been awarded a grant for the Ayer-Shirley Regional Emergency Communications Center in the amount of \$174,652 for equipment, specifically for priorities one through three inclusive. No funding is awarded for maintenance/warranty/licenses/subscriptions.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 91! Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary
Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director State 911 Department



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618
Fax: (617) 727-4764
www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL Lieutenant Governor

June 27, 2025

Donna Buckley, Sheriff Barnstable County Sheriff's Office 6000 Sheriff's Place Bourne, Massachusetts 02632

RE:

Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Sheriff Buckley:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Barnstable County Sheriff's Office has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$384,302 for transition awards for the Town of Eastham (\$53,463) and the Town of Provincetown (\$30,839) and architectural and engineering services (\$300,000).

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

Attached please find the ISA requiring your signature. Please sign and date this agreement and return it to the Department at the address above. Once received, we will execute the agreement and provide you with a copy. The contract start date will be noted on the executed ISA and will run through June 30, 2025. The request for payment/disbursement forms, along with the required

quarterly reporting forms, are available on our website at www.mass.gov/e911. For any questions related to this process, please contact Angela Pilling, Grant Manager, at (508) 821-7305.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618
Fax: (617) 727-4764
www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY
Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL Lieutenant Governor

June 27, 2025

Jean Challis, Police Chief Barnstable Police Department 1200 Phinney's Lane Hyannis, MA 02601

RE:

Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency

Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Chief Challis:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Town of Barnstable has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$861,378. Funding is awarded for architectural and engineering services (\$574,378) for the creation of a Regional Emergency Communications Center (RECC) in the Town of Barnstable, Project Management services (\$87,000) and transition expenses for salary costs for a Director (\$200,000).

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

A copy of the executed contract is attached for your reference. Please note that the contract start date is July 1, 2025 and will run through June 30, 2026. The request for payment/disbursement forms, along with the required quarterly reporting forms, are available on our website at www.mass.gov/e911. For any questions related to this process, please contact Angela Pilling, Grant Manager, at (508) 821-7305.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133 Boston, Massachusetts 02108 Tel: (617) 727-7775 TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 Fax: (617) 727-4764

www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY
Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL Lieutenant Governor

June 27, 2025

Chad Alexander, Chief
Easthampton Police Department
32 Payson Avenue
Easthampton, Massachusetts 01027

RE:

Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Chief Alexander:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the City of Easthampton has been awarded a grant for the Easthampton Regional Emergency Communications Center in the amount of \$518,574. Funding is awarded for the transition award for the Town of Southampton (\$175,000), salary costs for a director (\$112,462), and for equipment (\$231,112), specifically for priorities two and three. No funding is awarded for the CAD hardware and subscriptions.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

A copy of the executed contract is attached for your reference. Please note that the contract start date is July 1, 2025 and will run through June 30, 2026. The request for payment/disbursement

forms, along with the required quarterly reporting forms, are available on our website at www.mass.gov/e911. For any questions related to this process, please contact Angela Pilling, Grant Manager, at (508) 821-7305.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618
Fax: (617) 727-4764
www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY
Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL
Ligutenant Governor

June 27, 2025

Mayor Jaren Nicholson City of Lynn 3 City Hall Square Lynn, MA 01901

RE:

Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Mayor Nicholson:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the City of Lynn has been awarded a grant for the Lynn Regional Public Safety Answering Point in the amount of \$238,231 for equipment, specifically for priorities one through four, inclusive. No funding is awarded for licenses/maintenance/warranty/subscriptions.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618
Fax: (617) 727-4764
www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL
Lieutenant Governor

June 27, 2025

Gary M. Premo, Deputy Executive Director Metacomet Emergency Communications Center 14 Sharon Avenue, Second Floor Norfolk, Massachusetts 02056

RE:

Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency

-1

Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Deputy Premo:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Metacomet Emergency Communications Center has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$75,557 to be used for transition awards for the Town of Mendon (\$55,674) and the Town of Millville (\$19,883).

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618
Fax: (617) 727-4764

www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL
Lieutenant Governor

June 27, 2025

Whitney Morgan, Executive Director Metro North Regional Emergency Communications Center 400 Revere Beach Parkway Revere, Massachusetts 02151

RE:

Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Director Morgan:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Metro North Regional Emergency Communications Center has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$5,315,188. Funding is awarded for project management services (\$72,807), architectural and engineering services (\$433,146), construction (\$4,790,315) and equipment (\$18,920), specifically priority five.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133 Boston, Massachusetts 02108 Tel: (617) 727-7775 TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 Fax: (617) 727-4764

www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL Lieutenant Governor

June 27, 2025

James Errickson, Chair
Board of Directors
Middlesex Regional Emergency Communications Center
1 William H Welch Way
Framingham, Massachusetts 01702

RE:

Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Chairman Errickson:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Middlesex Regional Emergency Communications Center has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$9,814,695. Funding is awarded for transition expenses for the Director's salary (\$160,000) and the Deputy Director's salary (\$105,000), for architecture and engineering services (\$200,200), construction (\$5,510,447) and equipment (\$3,839,048), specifically priorities three, four, and five. Funding is awarded for costs associated with up to eight positions only. In addition, no funding is awarded for fiber costs for the City Hall or for maintenance, warranties, support agreements, licenses or subscriptions.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

A copy of the executed contract is attached for your reference. Please note that the contract start date is July 1, 2025 and will run through June 30, 2026. The request for payment/disbursement forms, along with the required quarterly reporting forms, are available on our website at www.mass.gov/e911. For any questions related to this process, please contact Angela Pilling, Grant Manager, at (508) 821-7305.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618
Fax: (617) 727-4764
www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL
Lieulenant Governor

MAURA T. HEALEY

June 27, 2025

Anne Camaro, Executive Director Nashoba Valley Regional Dispatch District 270 Barnum Road Devens, MA 01434

RE: Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Director Camaro:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Nashoba Valley Regional Dispatch District has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$6,161,354. Funding is awarded for professional services (\$19,770), for transition award for the Town of Boxborough (\$207,000) and the Town of Hudson (\$207,000), salary costs for an Executive Director (\$145,000) and an Operations Manager (\$108,150) and security measures for Hudson (\$771,188), for equipment (\$4,668,368), specifically priorities four, five, eight, nine, eleven – thirteen inclusive, fourteen (partial) and fifteen, and for ancillary expenses (\$34,878), specifically priority ten and sixteen. No additional funding is awarded for annual licenses/subscriptions/maintenance other than that noted herein.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

A copy of the executed contract is attached for your reference. Please note that the contract start date is July 1, 2025 and will run through June 30, 2026. The request for payment/disbursement forms, along with the required quarterly reporting forms, are available on our website at www.mass.gov/e911. For any questions related to this process, please contact Angela Pilling, Grant Manager, at (508) 821-7305.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618
Fax: (617) 727-4764
www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL
Lieutenant Governor

MAURA T. HEALEY

June 27, 2025

Stephen Hooke, Director
Public Safety Communications Department
Town of Holbrook
300 South Franklin Street
Holbrook, Massachusetts 02343

RE: Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and

Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency

Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Director Hooke:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Town of Holbrook has been awarded a grant for the Holbrook Regional Emergency Communications Center in the amount of \$12,001,495. Funding is awarded for transition awards for the Town of Abington (\$95,688), the Town of Sherborn (\$161,178), the Town of Norwood (\$795,675), the Town of Holliston (\$312,966), the Town of Stoughton (\$422,300), the Town of Sudbury (\$303,850), the Town of Fairhaven (\$303,850), the Town of East Bridgewater (\$322,355), transition expenses for the security measures for Abington Fire (\$222,839), and equipment (\$9,060,794), specifically priorities three, four, seven, eight, eleven through fourteen, sixteen through eighteen, twenty-one, twenty-three, twenty-four, twenty-seven, twenty-eight, thirty-one, thirty-two and thirty-five through thirty-eight, inclusive. No funding is awarded for maintenance/warranty/licenses or subscription fees.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

A copy of the executed contract is attached for your reference. Please note that the contract start date is July 1, 2025 and will run through June 30, 2026. The request for payment/disbursement forms, along with the required quarterly reporting forms, are available on our website at www.mass.gov/e911. For any questions related to this process, please contact Angela Pilling, Grant Manager, at (508) 821-7305.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618
Fax: (617) 727-4764
www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY
Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL
Lieutenant Governor

June 27, 2025

Jennifer Macksey, Mayor
City of North Adams
10 Main Street
North Adams, Massachusetts 01247

RE:

Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Mayor Macksey:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the City of North Adams has been awarded a grant for the North Adams Regional Emergency Communications Center in the amount of \$409,420 for equipment (\$398,315), specifically radio infrastructure at the hospital site, Avtec portable consoles and mobile radios for police and fire, and ancillary expenses (\$11,105) for licenses associated with the Avtec portable consoles. No funding is awarded for maintenance, warranties or support agreements.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

A copy of the executed contract is attached for your reference. Please note that the contract start date is July 1, 2025 and will run through June 30, 2026. The request for payment/disbursement forms, along with the required quarterly reporting forms, are available on our website at www.mass.gov/e911. For any questions related to this process, please contact Angela Pilling, Grant Manager, at (508) 821-7305.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7776
TTY Tel: (617) 727-8618
Fax: (617) 727-4764
www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL
Lieutenant Governor

MAURA T. HEALEY

June 27, 2025

David Stairs, Director
Patriot Regional Emergency Communications Center
59 Main Street
Pepperell, Massachusetts 01463

RE:

Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Director Stairs:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Patriot Regional Emergency Communications Center ("Center") has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$586,787. Funding is awarded for transition awards for the Town of Dunstable (\$102,264) and the Town of Groton (\$334,523) and equipment (\$150,000) (partial), specifically priority seven. No funding is awarded for maintenance, warranties, subscriptions or licenses.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

A copy of the executed contract is attached for your reference. Please note that the contract start date is July 1, 2025 and will run through June 30, 2026. The request for payment/disbursement

forms, along with the required quarterly reporting forms, are available on our website at www.mass.gov/e911. For any questions related to this process, please contact Angela Pilling, Grant Manager, at (508) 821-7305.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618
Fax: (617) 727-4764
www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY
Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL Lieutenant Governor

June 27, 2025

Joseph Crean, Director Town of Duxbury Regional Old Colony Communications Center 668 Tremont Street Duxbury, Massachusetts 02332

RE:

Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Director Crean:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Town of Duxbury has been awarded a grant for the Regional Old Colony Communications Center in the amount of \$743,279. Funding is awarded for Professional Services (\$68,066) for an Operations study, transition award for the Town of Hanover (\$125,000), salary costs associated with a Chief Technology Officer (\$142,000), and equipment (\$408,213), specifically for priorities five and six. No funding is awarded for maintenance/warranty/support agreements.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

A copy of the executed contract is attached for your reference. Please note that the contract start date is July 1, 2025 and will run through June 30, 2026. The request for payment/disbursement forms, along with the required quarterly reporting forms, are available on our website at www.mass.gov/e911. For any questions related to this process, please contact Angela Pilling, Grant Manager, at (508) 821-7305.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-8618
Fax: (617) 727-4764
www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY
Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL Lieutenant Governor

June 27, 2025

Michael Moriarty, Communications Director Rutland Regional Emergency Communications Center 240 Main Street Rutland, MA 01543

RE:

Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Director Moriarty:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Town of Rutland has been awarded a grant for the Rutland Regional Emergency Communications Center in the amount of \$473,790. Funding is awarded for equipment, specifically priority two.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-8618
Fax: (617) 727-4764
www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL
Lieutenant Governor

MAURA T. HEALEY

June 27, 2025

Aaron Smith, Executive Director South Shore Regional Emergency Communications Center 210 Central Street Hingham, MA 02043

RE:

Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Director Smith:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the South Shore Regional Emergency Communications Center has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$501,961 for equipment, specifically priorities one, two and (partial) three and four. No funding is awarded for maintenance, warranties, support agreements or licenses.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133 Boston, Massachusetts 02108 Tel: (617) 727-7775 TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 Fax: (617) 727-4764

www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY
Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL
Lieutenant Governor

June 27, 2025

Gregory Lynskey, Director
South Worcester County Communications Center
357 Main Street
Webster, MA 01570

RE:

Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Director Lynskey:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Town of Webster has been awarded a grant for the South Worcester County Communications Center in the amount of \$192,505 for equipment, specifically priorities one through four, inclusive. No funding is awarded for maintenance/support fees.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133 Boston, Massachusetts 02108 Tel: (617) 727-7775 TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 Fax: (617) 727-4764

www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL
Lieutenant Governor

June 27, 2025

Jocelyn LaPlante, Director Wachusett Regional Emergency Communications Center 1370 Main Street Holden, MA 01520

RE:

Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Director LaPlante:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Town of Holden has been awarded a grant for the Wachusett Regional Emergency Communications Center in the amount of \$170,850. Funding is awarded for project management services (\$48,000); and architectural and engineering services (\$122,850), specifically phase one schematic design.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618
Fax: (617) 727-4764
www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY
Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL Lieutenant Governor

June 27, 2025

Patrick Purcell, Fire Chief Westborough Fire Department 42 Milk Street Westborough, MA 01581

RE:

Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Chief Purcell:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Town of Westborough has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$8,400,475 for the creation of a Regional Emergency Communications Center in the Town of Westborough. Funding is awarded for project management services (\$311,000), transition award for the Director's salary (\$175,000), construction (\$7,485,642) and equipment (\$428,833), specifically for priorities four and five.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

A copy of the executed contract is attached for your reference. Please note that the contract start date is July 1, 2025 and will run through June 30, 2026. The request for payment/disbursement

forms, along with the required quarterly reporting forms, are available on our website at www.mass.gov/e911. For any questions related to this process, please contact Angela Pilling, Grant Manager, at (508) 821-7305.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618
Fax: (617) 727-4764
www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL Lieutenant Governor

June 27, 2025

Tom Christensen, Chair
Board of Directors
Western Massachusetts Emergency Communications District
110 Church Street
Chicopee, MA 01020

RE:

Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Chairman Christensen:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Western Massachusetts Emergency Communications District (Westcom) has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$1,848,222. Funding is awarded for professional services (\$75,000), for transition award for the Town of Ware (\$93,680) and, salary costs for an Information Technology Director (\$110,000), construction (\$1,500,000), specifically eligible debt service obligations incurred for the development of Westcom; and equipment (\$69,542), specifically priority four.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

A copy of the executed contract is attached for your reference. Please note that the contract start date is July 1, 2025 and will run through June 30, 2026. The request for payment/disbursement forms, along with the required quarterly reporting forms, are available on our website at www.mass.gov/e911. For any questions related to this process, please contact Angela Pilling, Grant Manager, at (508) 821-7305.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133 Boston, Massachusetts 02108 Tel: (617) 727-7775 TTY Tel: (617) 727-8618 Fax: (617) 727-4764

www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY
Governor
KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL

Lieutenant Governor

June 27, 2025

Nina Barszcz, Dispatch Director Westfield Public Safety Communications 179 Apremont Way Westfield, MA 01085

RE:

Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Director Barszcz:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Town of Westfield has been awarded a grant for Westfield Public Safety Communications in the amount of \$279,650. Funding is awarded for transition award for the Town of Southwick (\$100,000) salary costs for a Deputy Director (\$74,623) and a Director (\$105,027).

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133
Boston, Massachusetts 02108
Tel: (617) 727-7775
TTY Tel: (617) 727-8618
Fax: (617) 727-4764
www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY
Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL Lieutenant Governor

June 27, 2025

Anthony Gentile Jr., Director Wilbraham Regional Emergency Communications Center 2780 Boston Road Wilbraham, MA 01095

RE:

Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Director Gentile:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the Town of Wilbraham has been awarded a grant for the Wilbraham Regional Emergency Communications Center in the amount of \$446,250. Funding is awarded for transition awards for the Town of Hampden (\$31,250) and Town of Belchertown (\$250,000), for the Director's salary (\$90,000) and Deputy Director's salary (\$75,000).

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director



One Ashburton Place, Room 2133 Boston, Massachusetts 02108 Tel: (617) 727-7775 TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 Fax: (617) 727-4764

www.mass.gov/eopss

TERRENCE M. REIDY Secretary

MAURA T. HEALEY
Governor

KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL Lieutenant Governor

June 27, 2025

Eric Batista, Mayor City of Worcester 455 Main Street Worcester, Massachusetts 01603

RE:

Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant

Dear Mayor Batista:

Thank you very much for applying to participate in the Fiscal Year 2026 State 911 Department Regional Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Secondary Public Safety Answering Point and Regional Emergency Communications Center Development Grant ("Development Grant") Program.

Funding for the Development Grant Program is competitive and is awarded on the basis of grant guidelines that are set forth in the Development Grant application package.

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security and the State 911 Department ("Department") are very pleased to inform you that the City of Worcester has been awarded a grant for the Worcester Regional Emergency Communications Center in the amount of \$401,385 for equipment, specifically the purchase of a fire station alerting system. No funding is award for maintenance/service agreements.

Please note that the use of all grant funding shall be consistent with the Development Grant Guidelines, shall be associated with the provision of enhanced 911 service, and shall be approved by the Department.

If you have any questions regarding this award, please contact State 911 Department Executive Director Frank Pozniak or State 911 Department Finance Director Karen Robitaille at (508) 828-2911.

Congratulations and thank you very much for your continued efforts in finding creative ways to most effectively improve public safety within the Commonwealth.

Sincerely,

Terrence M. Reidy, Secretary

Executive Office of Public Safety and Security

Frank Pozniak, Executive Director